
Dear Adam, 

Reference is made to the proposed development at the above area and Aboriginal heritage.

No sites are recorded in the current development area and the area has been subject to previous disturbance 
reducing the likelihood of surviving unrecorded Aboriginal sites. 
Given the above, the Aboriginal Heritage Office considers that there are no Aboriginal heritage issues for the 
proposed development.

Should any Aboriginal sites be uncovered during earthworks, works should cease and Council, the NSW Office of 
Environment and Heritage (OEH) and the Metropolitan Local Aboriginal Land Council should be contacted.

If you have any queries, please contact me on (02) 9976 1509.

Yours sincerely,

Susan Whitby
Archaeologist For Internal Program 
Aboriginal Heritage Office
t m 
susan.whitby@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
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